名授联考联合体 2021 年春季高二期末联考 暨新高三适应性联合考试

英语

总分:150分 时景:120分钟

注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前, 考生务必将自己的姓名、考生号、考场号、座位号项写在答题卡上。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂瓜,如简改动,用核皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上,写在本试卷上无效。
 - 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和符题卡一并交回。

第一部分 听力(共两节, 满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转 涂到答题卡上。

第一节 (共5小超;每小超1.5分,消分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题、从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一词。

1. How much is the shirt?

A. £ 19.15.

B. £9.18.

C. £9.15.

答案是 C.

1. What did the man think of the play?

2. What is the conversation mainly about?

- A. Disappointing.
- B. Touching.
- C. Humorous.

- - A. How to decorate the wall.
 - B. How to reduce the noise.C. When to hold the meeting.
- 3. What will Mr. Rogers do next Thursday?
 - A. Go on a vacation.
 - B. Go on business.
 - C. Attend a wedding.

品4

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



4.	What	does	the	woman	actually	y find	unde	er th	ıc	bed?
----	------	------	-----	-------	----------	--------	------	-------	----	------

A. A spider.

B. A button.

C. A coat.

5. Where did the man put the old cases?

A. In the bookense.

B. In the yellow boxes.

C. In the drawers.

第二节 (共15小粒, 每小超1.5分, 隔分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独自。每段对话或独自后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独自前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独自访问题。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

- 6. What does the woman say about the black coat?
 - A. The design is pretty out of date.
 - B. The size is not suitable for the man.
 - C. The price is too high.
- 7. How much does the white coat cost now?

A. S 160.

B. S 190.

C. \$200.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9 题。

- 8. What's the man's presentation about?
 - A. The uses of mobile phones.
 - B. The dangers of mobile phones.
 - C. The importance of mobile phones.
- 9. To which slide will the man make a change?

A. The first slide.

B. The second slide.

C. The third slide.

听第8段材料,回答第10至1256。

- 10. What hasn't the woman prepared for her report?
 - A. Data and journal notes.
 - B. Climate charts and statistical tests.
 - C. Statistical tests and references.
- 11. What does the man offer to do for the woman?
 - A. Help collect more data.
 - B. Review the draft version.
 - C. Check the reference section.
- 12. What day is it today?

A. Wednesday.

B. Thursday.

C. Friday.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16 题。

13. How often does the book sale take place?

A. Once a month.

B. Once a year.

C. Twice a year.

英语试图 第2页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 14. What advice does the man give to the woman?
 - A. To ask a librarian for help.
 - B. To get an electronic version.
 - C. To turn to the collection department.
- 15. What will volunteers help do at the book sale?
 - A. Set up the tables.
 - B. Sort the books.
 - C. Label the books.
- 16. What is the woman's attitude towards the position?
 - A. Indifferent.
- B. Interested.
- C. Ambiguous.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 四。

- 17. Who is the speaker probably?
 - A. A music store manager.
 - B. An arts centre clerk.
 - C. A radio host.
- 18. What will be shown in Gallery One?
 - A. Local artists' works.
 - B. School students' works.
 - C. Shakespeare's works.
- 19. Where will Shannon give performances?
 - A. In the music hall.
- B. In the basement.
- C. In the showroom.
- 20. What can people do every Friday in April at the centre?
 - A. Enjoy a live musical.
 - B. Attend a pop concert.
 - C. See a romantic comedy.

第二部分 阅读(共两节, 湖分50分)

第一节 (共15小型; 每小型2.5分, 讲分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

٨

Breathtaking cities and towns on the cliffs

Castellfollit De La Roca, Spala

This Spanish town of about 1.000 people is in Catalonia. Castellfollit De Lu Roca is built on the cliffs. The old town dates back to the Middle Ages and, when you visit, you can wander through its streets and see the restored 11th-century Sant Salvador church. The best views of the town are likely from a hot air balloon where you can admire the whole region's unique volcanic landscape.

水证试题 第3而(土19而)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



Manarola, Cinque Terre, Italy

The Mediterranean Sea has several eliffside towns and the villages of Italy's Cinque Terre are perhaps its most famous. The Cinque Terre comprises five seaside villages linked by cliffside hiking trails and by a train, on Italy's Ligurian coast. The Cinque Terre, its colourful buildings, and grape- and olive-strewn cliffs were made a UNESCO World Heritage Site in 1997.

Santorini. Greece

Santorini is known for its white and blue architecture high above the sea. The island is an active volcano, though its last eruption was 3,600 years ago. Santorini's main town is called Firá and it sits on the edge of the volcano's crater, which is covered by the sea. You can walk from Firá to the next-door towns to admire the island's particularly beautiful sunsets from each of its cliffside towns.

Lima, Peru

The new world has cliffside cities too, including modern ones. Peru's Lima sits on the cliffs above the Pacific Ocean. While most of this city of almost 11 million stretches far from the cliffs, the Miraflores neighbourhood is a prime place for tourists to admire the views from the cliffs. Down below in the Pacific are surfers and soaring above the cliffs are colourful paragliders.

- 21. What made Cinque Terre a UNESCO World Heritage Site?
 - A. Its long history.
- B. The Sant Salvador church.
- C. Its buildings and cliffs.
- D. The five seaside villages.
- 22. What can you do in Santorini?
 - A. Go hiking on the trails.
- B. Overlook the Pacific Ocean.
- C. Enjoy sunsets on the cliffs.
- D. Admire the unique volcanic landscape.
- 23. What do the four scenic spots have in common?
 - A. They are all in Europe.
- B. They are all on the cliffs.
- C. They all have a long history.
- D. They are all inland cities or towns.

On May 24th 2021. Monday, two days after Yuan Longping, known as "father of hybrid rice" passed away at the age of 91, the farewell ceremony for him was held in Changsha city, capital of Central China's Hunan province.

People from all walks of life, including many Hong Kong residents and stars, mourned People from an essential reason why people are mourning Yuan, both in the Chinese his passing away. One cost and the helped this nation get mainland and in Hong Kong Special Administrative Region, is that he helped this nation get mainland and in riong tenng of that's especially a matter of life and death to Hong Kong rid of the threat of hunger. That's especially a matter of life and death to Hong Kong because it relies on import for over 95 percent of its food.

英语试题 第4页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



As a commercial city. Hong Kong produces little rice and almost imports all its rice and majority of vegetables and meat. The Chinese mainland is a main supplier of Hong Kong.

According to Ta Kung Pao, the mainland opened three freight trains that were used to carry agricultural products to Hong Kong in the 1960s, which operated until road transportation dominated the market in 2009. During the years, the trains transported over 100 million pigs and calves, about 1 billion poultry animals, and numerous vegetables, fruit, and rice to Hong Kong.

As a port city and international financial and trade center. Hong Kong could exploit every piece of land with potentials for commercial use as well as inhabit the large numbers of residents. It is the mainland's food supply that makes it possible for Hong Kong to sustain its prosperity with little agriculture.

The abundant supply of food in the mainland has much to do with Yuan's hybrid rice. Actually, the Hong Kong people, like their compatriots on the mainland, have never forgotten his contributions. When Lui Che Woo Prize was established in 2015, the first session of sustainable development prize was awarded to Yuan. And his speech delivered after accepting that prize in Hong Kong Polytechnic University was also a welcome.

Now Yuan has passed away, but his contributions will be remembered forever.

- 24. The second paragraph mainly tells us _____.
 - A. Yuan was honored by the society
 - B. Yuan was mourned only in the Chinese mainland
 - C. Yuan made great contributions to his country
 - D. Yuan provided 95% food for Hong Kong
- 25. What does the underlined word "sustain" in Paragraph 5 mean?
 - A. Control.
- B. Dccide.
- C. Block.
- D. Ensure.

- 26. What can we infer from the passage?
 - A. The agricultural products sent to Hong Kong had little to do with Yuan.
 - B. In the 1960s the mainland only opened 3 trains to Hong Kong.
 - C. Yuan's hybrid rice was grown in Hong Kong on a large scale.
 - D. The Chinese mainland contributed a lot to Hong Kong's development.
- 27. Where does the passage most probably come from?
 - A. A science fiction.

B. A newspaper.

C. A biography.

D. An agricultural journal.

C

Although e-commerce has grown on the back of technological innovation. increasing smartphone usage and rising demand from consumers with bigger disposable (可支配的) incomes. it is far from posing any major threat to physical retail stores.

英语试题 第5页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



Indeed, growth of both the bricks-and-mortar(实体形) and e-commerce sectors are held up by a variety of systemic and structural issues that prevent the retail market from flourishing further. The first is fear of fraud(原形) from African consumers. Online trade is not an area that most Africans consider to be trustworthy, and many consumers still believe that any demand for payment from an online source represents a trick.

This fear is worsened by a logistics network affected by problems—poor transport infrastructure and intermittent (问数的) supply of electricity. To make matters worse, address records in many African nations are sub-standard, meaning that instances of undelivered packages, mislaid items or delays are frequent.

Even if e-commerce manages to solve these physical infrastructure troubles, and mobile operators manage to plough ever greater levels of capital expenditure to ensure that network coverage is strong, a potentially bigger problem remains. Levels of basic literacy in Africa are perhaps the lowest of any continent in the world. Around 153 million adults in Africa (around 38% of the population) are considered illiterate(不识学的). These structural issues are therefore likely to hold e-commerce back.

However, the irrefutable point is that access to technology is on the rise in continental Africa, bringing a larger range of goods to a wider range of consumers, and that signals a positive future for e-commerce companies that are prepared to play a long-term game in shaping a rapid-growing sector.

- 28. Which of the following is NOT the reason why e-commerce develops fast?
 - A. Sound infrastructure.
- B. Fear of being cheated.
- C. Innovation of technology.
- D. Customers' rising demand.
- 29. What is the biggest problem to e-commerce in Africa?
 - A. High rate of illiteracy.
 - B. Luck of access to the Internet.
 - C. The development of retail market.
 - D. High level of capital expenditure.
- 30. What does the author think of the future of e-commerce in Africa?
 - A. Promising.

B. Pessimistic.

C. Worried.

- D. Uncertain.
- 31. What is the passage mainly about?
 - A. The problems Africa faces.
 - B. Commercial development of Africa.
 - C. The severe financial situation in Africa.
 - D. The problems of e-commerce in Africa.

英语试题 第6页(共12页)

6 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

1)

The variety of choices today, especially in entertainment and products, is almost beyond comprehension.

Going shopping? There's exponentially more to choose from at your local supermarket in almost every category. It's not just groceries, of course. Need a power saw? How alout paint for your wall? So many options you could reasonably throw up your hands in despair.

Yet. I'm willing to bet if someone asked you whether you'd prefer more choices in life or fewer, you'd pick more. "Since, why not? More is better, right?"

However, here's what you lose when you have unlimited choices. First, peace of mind. It's stressful to have to go through an enormous menus of options, since it takes effort to sift (派选) through the pros and cons of each, and what if you choose wrong? In an often cited study done at Wharton, customers in a gournnet grocery story were watched as they passed a display of either 6 or 24 types of jam. While more customers were drawn to the larger display, only 3 percent of shoppers who passed by bought jam at that table.

But beyond our confusion when we're faced with enormous choices, we have also lost a sense of community. Those three national TV networks back in the day aired shows that nearly everyone watched and that you could talk about with the confidence that they were well known by all. Today, you can't assume that any of your friends or coworkers are on the same page.

It's nice, of course, that there are so many choices. But the downside (知面) is that at a time when our society is crying for unity, some interest groups often cut off their fans from the rest of our society.

Obviously, we cannot change the present situation. Even as we feel overwhelmed by choice, we certainly wouldn't want someone else to decide which choices we should give up for the sake of peace of mind. But I do sometimes miss the days when decision-making wasn't always a detailed search among endless possibilities for that one, shining, perfect choice that we will never find.

- 32. What is the function of the second paragraph?
 - A. To put forward a view point.
 - B. To provide some advice for the readers.
 - C. To give more examples of choice today.
 - D. To introduce a new topic for discussion.
- 33. According to the passage, which is NOT the downside of the variety of choices today?
 - A. It drives us apart.
 - B. It makes us lose peace of mind.
 - C. It provides endless possibilities.
 - D. It makes us lose a sense of community.

浆冻试断 第7页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 34. What can we conclude from the last paragraph?
 - A. The author is willing to have others make a choice for him.
 - B. The author prefers the days when there weren't so many choices.
 - C. The author wants to sacrifice his peace of mind to make a choice.
 - D. The author thinks we should make a detailed search before making decisions.
- 35. What's the best title of the article?
 - A. More is not better
 - B. Live in the moment
 - C. Be brave to make a choice
 - D. So many goods to choose from

第二节 (共5小超;每小超2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空自处的最佳选项。选项中有网项为必须选项。

Hair loss is no longer the exclusive (七月的) affliction of the middle-aged. Many young people are facing a "hair loss crisis" and filling their shopping carts with anti-loss shampoo. So how should you take care of your hair? How to make your hair grow faster? 36.

A healthy scalp for healthy hair?

37. As such, looking after your scalp is essential if you want to grow your hair long and strong. Regular cleansing provides an essential foundation for a solid daily regimen. As time-absorbing as it is, shampooing your hair on alternating days during the week helps enormously in preventing dandruff—things that actually make it easier for hair to fall out.

38 ?

That hair will not grow past a certain length if it is fragile and prone to breakage seems an obvious truth but one worth repeating. Simple steps like showering in warm rather than hot water, opting for looser hairdos or letting your hair air-dry rather than blow-dry, are easy changes you can make to help strengthen your hair. If you do find yourself using heated tools like a straightener or a curling iron, 39. Sometimes, all your hair needs is a breather.

What foods should you be eating?

Like the rest of your body, the health of your hair depends on your diet. "Protein and complex carbohydrates are key to maintaining a good hair growth cycle. 40 ." says an expert. "These are the most important meals of the day for your hair as that is when energy expenditure is greatest."

- A. How do you keep your hair smooth
- B. Here are some useful tips
- C. How do you prevent hair breakage
- D. you will find your hair fragile and easy to break
- E. The scalp is the environment from which hair grows
- F. so make sure you are including both of these at breakfust and lunch
- G. try using a heat protective spray and refrain from styling your hair every day

炎诉试题 第8页(北12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



第三部分 语言运用(共两节, 場合 30 分) 第一节 (共 15 小超, 長小題 1 分, 場合 15 分)

阅读下面短文、从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空自处的最佳选项。

At 5 pm 1 stopped at the market to pick up a few essentials: Cream for coffee, eggs for breakfast and pills for my terrible __11__.

Having been 42 all day. I was tired out and did not want to shop with crowds of other tired shoppers. But I told myself it was my 43 stop before going home to put my feet up and watch my husband make dinner. So I gritted my teeth, took a deep 44 and entered the market. That's when I saw her, a baby 45 in a shopping cart, who looked around 7 months old, with blond hair and large blue eyes. We 46 each other. Then I did what I always do with children: I gave her my best smile. That's a habit I 47 long ago when I became a mother. It started with my first child, in that 48, life-changing moment when he was 49 upon my chest and I watched him turn his tiny face up to find me.

At times, over the years, my smile would 50 into a look of fear or worry or anger. But it never left my face for long. It always came back, even on 51 occasion. It happened that same way with my second and third child.

And now, after all these years, I can't resist 52 children. I've learned that all children, young and old, need someone to smile at them. Not just their parents and grandparents, but their teachers and coaches, family and friends. And, yes, even 53 at the market in a rush to get home.

The baby and I smiled at each other. That got a smile 54 from every shopper I passed. I waved goodbye and she blew me a kiss.

I was still smiling when I got home and realized I'd forgotten to get the __55_. I didn't need it, though. My headache was gone.

icadactic was gotte.		
B. headache	C. husband	D. daughter
B. aching	C. rushing	D. shopping
B. next	C. important	D. necessary
B. breath	C. rest	D. relief
B. lying	C. sleeping	D. sitting
B. talked with	C. played with	D. stared at
B. formed	C. continued	D. stopped
B. relaxing	C. unforgettable	D. healthy
B. thrown	C. raised	D. forced
B. burst	C. fade	D. go
B. tearful	C. lively	D. fearless
B. smiling	C. crying	D. friendly
B. assistants	C. children	D. strangers
B. in turn	C. in surprise	D. in return
B. cream	C. coffee	D. eggs
	B. headache B. aching B. next B. breath B. lying B. talked with B. formed B. relaxing B. thrown B. burst B. tearful B. smiling B. assistants B. in turn	B. headache B. aching C. rushing B. next C. important C. rest C. rest C. sleeping B. talked with C. played with B. formed C. continued C. unforgettable C. raised C. raised C. raised C. raised C. raised C. raised C. fade C. lively C. crying C. crying C. in surprise

英语试题 第9页(共12页)

9 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



第二节 (凡 to 小轴, 砂小轴 1.5 分, 36分 15 分)

图读下面短文,在学门处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式,

What is classic literature? Classics are the antiques of the literary world. They are novels, plays and poems that <u>56</u> (write) a long time ago and so well written were they <u>57</u> people still read them nowadays. They are examples of great writing and wisdom, and even those written centuries ago can still be found in bookshops and libraries today.

Because a lot of classles were written so long ago, their language characteristics are quite different from <u>58</u> of modern works. This makes them difficult for some people <u>59</u> (read), so they are often left to gather dust on shelves. Many people do not read them, because they think classics are old and boring and seem not <u>60</u> (close) related to life today.

However, if this is true, why do we still find these classics in bookshops and libraries? They have not disappeared and still have 61 place in the world. Why else would many films 62 (base) on them be successful? In 1995, an award-winning film adapted from Jane Austen's novel Emma 63 (come) out. Three years later, in 1998, a modern 64 (adapt) of Charles Dickens's novel Great Expectations appeared in cinemas. Nobody would bother to make these classic novels into films if they had nothing to do 65 contemporary life.

第四部分 写作(共两节, 湖分 40 分)

第一节 (满分15分)

似设你是李华,你的家乡(Aksu)水源丰富,光照充足,今年华果大丰收。为了在电商平台上吸引外国客人购买,请你用英语为其写一篇宜传商,内容包括:

- 1. 介绍品质和价格:
- 2. 提供相关服务。

注意:

- 1. 写作词数应为80左右:
- 2. 可适当添加细节,以使行文连则;
- 3. 讨按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

-

英语试题 第10页(共12页)

10 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

How can we celebrate the people we've never met who helped get us through the worst year of our life?

When I was a child, my grandmother often expressed the importance of communicating with everyone. When she walked down the street, she spoke to everyone. It did not matter if you were elderly or a child, or if you spoke English or Spanish. She had a smile and a conversation for you.

My grandmother's wisdom opened my mind to having a pen pal. This hobby—exchanging regular letters with someone on the other side of the world that you may never meet in person—used to be popular in the 20th century. But many people consider the practice outdated in age of Facebook. Today, when I reveal that among my longtime friendships is a relationship with a pen pal, with whom I communicate solely through long emails, people find it odd.

It isn't odd—it's wonderful. My relationship with my pen pal is one of the most valuable friendships I have ever had, even though I have never met her in person, or even heard her voice.

It all started in 2013. I was on my way to USC to meet Kerstin Zilm, a German radio personality who wanted to interview me about being a struggling student at Long Beach City College. After the interview, a woman named Renate reached out to Kerstin, inquiring how she could find me and help me financially with college. I thought it was great that Renate, who lives in Germany, wanted to assist with my education.

At first, Renate and I emailed each other twice a month. She wanted to know a lot more about my life growing up in Watts, my attempts to further my education, and whether there were ways beyond finances that she could help. I did not have a specific answer for her last question, but her moral support was important. With someone encouraging me and sponsoring my education, my spirits were greatly lifted up.

英语试题 第11页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

11

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



注意:

12

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右:

	601-11
1. 1. 2. 2. 2. 1.	
But as I prepared for meeting with	her I received the worst saws I'd over some
	i her, i received the worst news i d ever gotte
	r her, i received the worst news I d ever gotte
	Ther, Treceived the worst news I'd ever gotte
	r ner, r received the worst news r d ever gotte
	r ner, r received the worst news r d ever gotte
	Ther, Treceived the worst news 1 d ever gotte
	Ther, Treceived the worst news 1 d ever gotte
	Ther, Treceived the worst news 1 d ever gotte
	Ther, Treceived the worst news 1 d ever gotte

英语试题 第12页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。







关注后获取更多资料:

回复"答题模板",即可获取《高中九科试卷的解题技巧和答题模版》

回复"必背知识点",即可获取《高考考前必背知识点》



咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

13

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com